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Social Equity Council
________________________


STATE OF CONNECTICUT | SOCIAL EQUITY COUNCIL (DRAFT)

January 11, 2023, Meeting 10 A.M.
Virtual Meeting via Zoom
MEETING MATERIALS

· December Meeting Minutes

· January Meeting Agenda

1.
Call to order and welcome

Meeting was called to order by Chairman Paul O. Robertson at 10:00 a.m.  He introduced himself and stated he was looking forward to working with the team in the future.  
2.
Attendance


Corrie Betts 

Ojala Naeem


Marc Pelka


Christine Shaw


Edwin Shirley


Kelli-Marie Vallieres

Kevin Walton

Council members absent:

Marilyn Alverio

Avery Gaddis


Subira Gordon


Michael Jefferson

Staff: Ginne-Rae Clay, Executive Director, SEC; Komla Matrevi, Staff Attorney, SEC: Sarona Saadeh, Senior Manager, Government Advisory at CohnReznick; Raymond Kissiday, Manager CohnReznick, Geoffrey Magon, Senior Manager, CohnReznick; Kristina Diamond, Communications & Legislative Program Manager, SEC; Sarju Shah, Director of Prevention and Health Promotion Division, Department of Mental Health and Addiction Services
3.
Approval of December 6, 2022, Meeting Minutes


Chairman Robertson asked for a motion to approve the minutes from December 6, 2022.


Motion – by Ojala Naeem


Second – by Edwin Shirley
In Favor – All

Abstention – None

Motion passed.

4.
Executive Session on Pending Litigation


Chairman Robertson asked for a motion to go into Executive Session.

Motion – by Edwin Shirley


Second – by Kevin Walton
In Favor – All

Abstention – None

Upon returning from Executive Session, the roll was taken again to ensure a quorum.  
5.
Vote on Equity Joint Venture Applications
Sarona Saadeh stated that CohnReznick reviewed 14 total EJV social equity applications with recommendations for 5 approvals and 9 denials.  

Council Member Naeem made a motion to approve application numbers ACDS0001212, AMHF0008235, ACRE00015659, ACRE0015657, and AMHF8246 as recommended by CohnReznick.
Motion – by Ojala Naeem 


Second – by Edwin Shirley 
In Favor – All

Abstention – None
Council Member Naeem made a motion to deny application numbers ACRE15665, ACRE15666, AMHF008233, AMHF008239, AMHF008240, AMHF008241, AMHF008242, AMHF008243, and AMHF008242 for not meeting all criteria established by the Social Equity Council.  

Motion – by Ojala Naeem 


Second – by Edwin Shirley 
In Favor – All

Abstention – None
6. 
Vote on Workforce Development Plans
Sarona Saadeh stated that CohnReznick reviewed 4 Workforce Development Plans, and all 4 were recommended for approval.

Council Member Vallieres made a motion to approve application numbers MMDF0001, MMDF00007, MMDF00018, and MMDF00056 as recommended by CohnReznick. 
Motion – by Kelli-Marie Vallieres

Second – by Edwin Shirley 

In Favor – All

Abstention – None

Motion passed.

7.
Executive Director's Report 


Director Clay congratulated the Council; on January 10th opening day of adult use cannabis market in CT, adults 21 and over legally began to purchase cannabis.  Along with Chairman Robertson, members of the SEC staff, and Council Member Naeem, she attended the press conference with Lieutenant Governor Bysiewicz.  She showed pictures from the event and noted that there was over $250,000 in retail sales for the first day of the opening of cannabis.  She discussed changes in staff, welcoming Chairman Robertson and describing the open council seats and staff positions.  She presented updates on the Accelerator Program, the Canna-Business Revolving Loan Program, an upcoming reinvestment strategy draft, the Workforce Development Strategy, and updates to the website.  Legislative session opened on January 4, and Staff will send out recommendations to the Council and will be holding office hours to discuss those recommendations.  The session will close on June 7, and there will be a full report at the July council meeting.  The areas of focus in the upcoming weeks will be marketing and communication strategy, website updates, RFP for marketing services, Reinvestment Strategy discussions and tweaking, legislative recommendations, Workforce Development Strategy, filling vacant positions, and completing discussions with the Office of Policy and Management on the proposed fiscal years '24 and '25 biennium budget.  


Council Member Vallieres asked for a motion to approve the Executive Director's report.  
Motion – by Christine Shaw

Second – by Edwin Shirley 

In Favor – All

Abstention – None

Motion passed.

8.
Committee Reports
· Finance Committee


Christine Shaw


The Finance Committee met on December 15 and continued to review expenditures for the current fiscal year 2023 and the status of the submission of the next biennial budget to OPM.  There has been a lot of discussion about understanding how the workforce development and community reinvestment aspects of the mission will play out.  The revised budget was included among the meeting materials and showed adjustments highlighted in yellow.  Council was asked to approve the revised budget, with the bottom-line total budget amount for fiscal '23 remaining unchanged.  

Council Member Naeem questioned the increase in the Community Reinvestment Program.  

Executive Director Clay clarified that it was hoped that the SEC would be able to invest in enhancement of existing programs and also that workforce and reinvestment were combined in the budget.  

Council Member Shaw wanted to ensure that the revenues in the Social Equity and Innovation account are used effectively and consistently with the spirit of the legislation.  Those projections will continually be refined to reflect the direction the Council sets and actual experiences.  


Council Member Vallieres added more clarity on Workforce Development and Community Reinvestment.  The ability to move money from one program to another within that line item was agreed upon in the past, and she looked forward to sharing documents related to that.  

Council Member Naeem suggested creating an ad hoc committee to take responsibility for community reinvestment.  


Council Member Shaw made a motion to approve the revised budget for fiscal year 2023.

Motion – by Christine Shaw

Second – by Edwin Shirley 

In Favor – All


Abstention – None


Motion passed.
Council Member Naeem made a motion to create an ad hoc committee for the community reinvestment activities of the Social Equity Council. 


Motion – by Ojala Naeem

Second – by Edwin Shirley 

In Favor – All


Abstention – None


Motion passed.
· Governance Committee 


Ojala Naeem
The Governance Committee met December 20.  There were no formal recommendations to bring to the Council.  The committee discussed the updated and approved organizational chart to ensure clarity on the roles being hired for.  They reviewed Executive Director fiscal year goals for 2023 and plan to establish fiscal year '23-'24 goals by the May Governance meeting to bring to the Council in June.  The committee discussed the evaluation process for the annual review for the Executive Director.  
· Outreach and Marketing Committee
Kristina Diamond
Ms. Diamond welcomed Sarju Shah from the Department of Mental Health and Addiction Services to present an overview of the State's cannabis public education and awareness campaign.  

· Sarju Shah discussed programs launched by other states regarding cannabis education and prevention.  The Department of Mental Health and Addiction Services had a $2M budget to launch their campaign.  They developed a science-based campaign, reaching out to the general public, youth, parents, pregnant and breastfeeding folks, and Spanish-speaking populations.  The objective was to build awareness about the cannabis law and disseminate key information for public health, allowing audiences to make educated decisions in their own best interest. She described the omni-channel approach , including social media, digital, out-of-home, radio, TV, and streaming and discussed the details of different targeted messaging approaches.  Since the campaign launched over Thanksgiving weekend, there were over 50,000 visitors and about over a million impressions for different social and digital arenas.  Next steps are to expand the team and focus on community-focused outreach and education.  
Council Member Shaw questioned if there was any aspect of the outreach campaign about THC versus CBD.  She believed that a safe-use message was also important.  
Ms. Shah responded that the next phase of messaging will focus more on that.  
· Policy Committee



Edwin Shirley

The Policy Committee met to continue to review baseline qualifications for social equity applicants for residency and household income.  They felt the documentation required was adequate but changed the requirement for a Social Security card to a Social Security Number.  


Council Member Pelka asked about the process of confirming that the Social Security Number was attributed to the individual making the application.


Council Member Shirley would return with more information but stated the other required documents also had Social Security Numbers attached and believed if the numbers matched, it would be proof that the number belonged to the person submitting the application. 

Chairman Robertson requested a motion to accept the Policy Committee's revision to list of residency and income required documents.

Motion – by Kelli-Marie Vallieres

Second – by Christine Shaw

In Favor – All


Abstention – None


Motion passed.
· Workforce Development Committee 
Kelli-Marie Vallieres
The Office of Workforce Strategy has been working with Executive Director Clay to define and develop a justification for why workforce development is community economic development.  She cited the work done in this regard and thought this provided the documentation for the rationale of including workforce in the Community Redevelopment budget and line item.  This documentation will be provided to the Council.  
9.
For the Good of the Order

The next regular meeting of the Social Equity Council is scheduled for February 7, 2023, at 10:00 a.m.
10.
Adjourn

Chairman Robertson requested a motion to adjourn.



Motion – by Edwin Shirley
Second – by Kelli-Marie Vallieres
The meeting adjourned at 11:59am.
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